



Comfort, Care and Countryside

Cleveland, Monday, August 22nd, 2022

Residents, Employees, Family Members, and Volunteers

REGARDING: 132ND WALES COVID-19 UPDATE

Dear Residents, Employees, Family Members, and Volunteers,

On Saturday, thirty residents and thirty employees tested negative for COVID-19. Public Health advised that Norton 3 residents will be retested on Wednesday, August 24th, 2022 and, if results are still negative, the quarantine will be lifted on Thursday, August 25th, 2022. A third mass testing will be scheduled for Norton 3 residents on Day Nine of the two positive residents' infection, tentatively on Sunday, August 28th, 2022. Please note that these two mass testing sessions will *not* include the employees. The two residents who are positive must remain under strict self-isolation in their room until Monday, August 29th, 2022.

Please note that visitors not respecting Public Health regulations will have their visit privileges revoked. If you have any questions or concerns, please do not hesitate to contact me at the coordinates below or visit our website at https://waleshome.ca/all-the-news. Thank you for helping keep our residents and employees safe!

Sincerely,

Brendalee Piironen Executive Director

bpiironen@waleshome.ca

819-826-3266 extension 247

Elvolalee Riese